
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
October 18, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, October 18, 2018 at DoubleTree Hotel, Eatontown, NJ. President Christopher 
Mullins called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. 

ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW BUSINESS OFFICIALS & ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 

Mr. Mullins asked any new business officials & associate members to introduce themselves. 
 
Joseph Perello, Suburban Consulting Engineers, was approved as an associate member 
(Sponsored by Corey Lowell/Lynn Coates). 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Ms. Wolf, Secretary, indicated there was no correspondence. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by C. Lowell, seconded by B. Beisada to approve the minutes from the September 2018 
meeting. All members were in favor. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Motion by C. Lowell, seconded by B. Beisada to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the month of 
September 2018.  All members were in favor. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Mr. Mullins introduced Matt Clarke, President of NJASBO.  Mr. Clarke addressed the membership 
and gave us a brief update on the search for John Donough’s replacement as well as a few 
other matters that have been discussed with the Trustees and Executive Officers. 

Mr. Mullins stated that then next NJASBO Trustees Meeting was Friday, October 19th and that 
he would report out in November.   



The first Business Administrator’s Academy meeting at Monmouth University was discussed.  
Turnout was good and it was a productive meeting.  The next BA Academy meeting will be held 
on December 7th.  Mr. Mullins asked the membership for input on our November Professional 
Development Day.  The November meeting will be held at the Oyster Point, Red Bank and will 
start with breakfast, include a full morning of professional development and will conclude with 
lunch.   The “after the meeting” topic for that day will be ESSA reporting requirements and the 
discussion will be led by Cindy Barr-Rague and Christine Jelinsky. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Acting Executive County Business Superintendent, Dr. Les Richens, wasn’t able to attend the 
meeting but did provide his agenda to the membership via email.   

OLD BUSINESS 

None noted. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Corey Lowell and Maria Parry announced “Mary’s Place by the Sea” as this year’s winter charity.   
Donations will be collected at the December meeting.   

Transportation was this month’s “after the meeting” topic.  A large group of BA’s stayed and 
joined the discussion.  Each month a different topic that may or may not affect the entire 
membership will be chosen and those that wish to participate are welcomed to stay since we 
have the room until 1:00 p.m.  This new practice has been well received by the membership. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 

A motion was made by Ms. Lowell and seconded by Ms. Hill. All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Wolf 

Veronica Wolf 
Secretary 


